

February 16, 2011

The Honorable Tom McClintock Chairman Subcommittee on Water & Power House Natural Resources Committee 1522 Longworth House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515 The Honorable Grace Napolitano Ranking Member Subcommittee on Water & Power House Natural Resources Committee 1329 Longworth House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chairman McClintock and Ranking Member Napolitano,

The Southern California Water Committee (SCWC), founded in 1984, is a consensus builder of all stakeholders and diverse interests on water issues facing our region. SCWC membership includes business leaders, local and regional elected officials, water districts, agricultural interests, labor unions and other community leaders throughout Southern California. Since President Bush and Secretary of the Interior Manual Lujan proposed funding for water recycling projects in San Diego back in 1990 to alleviate projected shortages on the Colorado River, our organization has consistently and strongly supported the U.S. Bureau of Reclamation's Title XVI Water Recycling and Reuse Program.

It has been a very cost effective (less than 20 percent federal cost share) water infrastructure program that has leveraged more than \$2 billion in local capital investments toward new local water supplies throughout Southern California. In addition, the California Congressional delegation has consistently supported the authorizations and annual appropriations of Title XVI projects since 1992.

New local water recycling supplies have been a critical component of addressing the reductions of supplies from the Colorado River and the ongoing challenges of State Water Project supplies that must pass through the ailing Sacramento-San Joaquin River Delta supplies. These local water supply projects create new jobs and provide reliable water to businesses and families throughout the region. It is critical that ongoing federal grant funding of these vital water supply projects continue to ensure that the 20 million residents in our region have adequate water supplies.

I respectfully request on behalf of the Southern California Water Committee that you withdraw the proposed amendment to H.R. 1 regarding the elimination of funding for the Bureau of Reclamation's Title XVI Water Recycling and Reuse Program

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Richard W Atwater Executive Director

Richardrade

CC: Representative Joe Baca

Representative Karen Bass

Representative Xavier Becerra

Representative Howard Berman

Representative Brian Bilbray

Representative Mary Bono Mack

Representative Lois Capps

Representative Ken Calvert

Representative John Campbell

Representative Judy Chu

Representative Susan Davis

Representative David Drier

Representative Bob Filner

Representative Elton Gallegly

Representative Duncan Hunter

Representative Darrell Issa

Representative Jerry Lewis

Representative Kevin McCarthy

Representative Howard McKeon

Representative Gary Miller

Representative Laura Richardson

Representative Dana Rohrabacher

Representative Lucille Roybal-Allard

Representative Edward Royce

Representative Linda Sánchez

Representative Loretta Sanchez

Representative Adam Schiff

Representative Brad Sherman

Representative Maxine Waters

Representative Henry Waxman